
January 23, 2023


Chairperson Lee and Committee Members,


I strongly urge a Do NOT Pass on HB 1297. Who is harmed by trans people being able to have 
their identity correctly reflected on their birth certificate? No one. Yet trans people certainly 
may suffer harm by not being able to do so. This legislation causes more harm than good.


I urge a Do NOT Pass on HB 1297.


Sincerely,

Sylvia Bull

522 N 16th St

Bismarck, ND 58501 


